

16-253-GA-BT

From: Todd Musgrove [mailto:info@nopecincy.org]

Sent: Wednesday, July 27, 2016 9:10 AM

To: Puco ContactOPSB <contactopsb@puco.ohio.gov>

Subject: Please Oppose the Central Corridor Pipeline Extension Project

Dear Ohio Power Siting Board,

As a resident of Cincinnati and concerned citizen, I am writing you to register my opposition to Central Corridor Pipeline Extension Project (Reference No. 16-253- GA-BTX).

Good morning,

Please reconsider laying down the high-pressure gas line through our neighborhoods (or any neighborhood for that matter). There are at least 7 instances of these types of gas lines bursting in populated areas sometimes resulting in deaths of innocent people.

I don't know why exactly Duke needs this pipeline. I don't understand why they would propose putting something so dangerous around my family, my neighborhood, our schools and churches. The fact that this is even a consideration is startling to me.

Four years ago, my first-wife died of breast cancer leaving behind our two children and myself. After that time I swore to make sure they are raised in a safe and secure environment. What do I say to my children now if the pipeline is installed just off our street? It scares me to think that anyone could think this idea would be safe and prudent.

Please help me, and my family, stop this high-pressure gas line from becoming a reality. There has to be an alternative and safer solution that Duke Energy could propose.

Lastly, let me know if there is anything more, as a concerned citizen that I can do to help!

Thanks, **Todd Musgrove** 513 884-8633

This pipeline will travel through densely populated areas, including my neighborhood and will pose a danger to residences, schools, businesses and houses of worship.

Unlike delivery pipelines, this pipeline will be under up to 720psi pressure and an accident or rupture could cause injuries, death and destruction of property within a radius of 1/3 mile.

I ask you to oppose this pipeline and encourage both Duke Energy and the Ohio Power Siting Board to Control this pipeline

Thank you for your consideration.

Regards,
Todd Musgrove